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HEADTEACHER UPDATE 

Well done to our Year 5 and 6 netballers for representing our school 
so well yesterday in our match with Wormley. On a chilly afternoon 

our team gave good account and showed some excellent inter-
linkage and passing. They played some great netball and should be 

proud. The match finished with a score of 11-7 to Wormley. 
 

We are excited in advance of next week's Christmas Carol Concert 
and look forward to sharing the Key Stage 1 and 2 and Early Years 

Nativity over next week and the final full week of term. Whilst 
numbers have had to be reduced, our children will fill the space with 

their joy and singing. We have gone quite traditional in our retelling 
this year and in so doing it is great our children have learned some 
classic Christmas carols. Given the Year 4 singing on the coach to 

swimming this afternoon, I am sure you are already no doubt aware! 
 

Thank you to our PTA for all festive events across the next two 

weeks, the details of which are on this newsletter. Once more the 
diary is packed and will ensure our children enjoy all the 

excitement and build up to Christmas. The dates do come thick and 
fast and so please check the requirements carefully for each week 

and day. I am just about to draw the PTA raffle and prize-winners will 
be notified in due course. Prizes are available from Wednesday of 

next week from the school office. 

 
To add to the fun, we have our final inter-house competition of 2021 
on the afternoon of Tuesday, 14th December, which is our annual 
'Santa Dash.' All year groups should attend on this day in festive 

attire, ready to run an often very muddy mile - they should also bring 
a carrier bag, change of socks, school shoes and school uniform to 

change into after their dash. Early Years do run a shorter distance... 
All runners score, based upon their finishing positions, and the lowest 
house total claims the overall title. Which house will be the speediest 

Santa's this year??? 
 

We look forward to all of these events and in the joy they bring. 

 
We wish you all a great weekend. 

 
Best wishes Paul Miller  



 

 

FESTIVE FUN WITH THE PTA! 
We have organised a whole range of Christmas events to brighten up the festive season. You can see 

details of all of them in our brochure here -  
https://www.flipsnack.com/CFFB7FAA9F7/christmas-2021.html 

 
You can head to the PTA hub to book tickets and buy products - 

 www.pta-events.co.uk/broxbourneprimary. Here is a recap: 
 

Christmas Jumper Day – Tuesday 7th December 
Next Tuesday your children can come to school in a Christmas jumper in exchange for a chocolate 

donation for our Games Grotto. These donations can be any size – from individual bars to multipacks. 
Thanks in advance for your donations! 

Grinch Trail – goodie bags now on sale! 
The naughty Grinch has stolen some letters which make up a Christmas message. Can your family find 

the letters around our community and save Christmas? Grinch goodie bags, which contain a copy of the 
trail as well as some other treats for the children to enjoy are on sale on the PTA website with the 

option of extra goodies for additional children. The trail will be up around Broxbourne until 
27th December. 

Games Grotto – Friday 10th December 
The children will get the chance to take part in a whole range of fun festive games in the hall during the 

school day. More information will go out about this next week, however parents will need to send  
children in with a maximum of £5 and a bag for their prizes. 

Personalised Christmas Eve Plates - £6 Each 
A reminder that this year we are selling personalised Christmas Eve plates, perfect for leaving a mince 

pie out for Santa and Carrot for Rudolph. You can purchase your plates via the PTA hub. But hurry as we 
are selling out fast!! 

 
Spirit of Christmas Hamper 

Tickets are on sale for £1 each for our luxury hamper draw via the PTA hub. This year the hamper is 
themed Spirit of Christmas, full of festive spirits and mixers to share with family and friends over the 

Christmas season. 
Donations needed for the Christmas Gift Sale – Friday 17th December 

Our ChildrenΩs Christmas Gift Sale is taking place on Friday 17th December. The children absolutely love 

this event as they get the chance to purchase a range of lovely gifts for family and friends. 
We still need donations of new or nearly new gifts which the children can purchase during the sale. Bear 

in mind when donating things whether you might like to receive something similar yourself. 

Please bring in any donations by Friday 10th December.  

https://www.flipsnack.com/CFFB7FAA9F7/christmas-2021.html
http://www.pta-events.co.uk/broxbourneprimary


 

 

HOUSE POINT LEADERS  

This weekôs winners areé.. 

 

 

 

REMINDER:  The House that wins the House Cup for the greatest number of 
weeks each term will enjoy a non-uniform day in the final week of term.   

The children should wear an item of clothing in their house colour! 

Red Squirrels  

YEARS 2 & 3 SWIMMING 

Swimming commences next term on Friday, 7th January.                                                        
Please also note that both classes will be brought back to the school.   

Collection at the coach will not be permitted.   

Thank you. 

WELWYN GARDEN CITYôS URGENT CARE CENTRE 

Opening hours at the urgent Care Centre for minor injuries and illness, located at 
the new QEII Hospital, Welwyn Garden City are to change from Sunday, 2nd 
January 2022.  From January, the UCC will close at 10pm and reopen at 8am 

every morning.  Patients already in the UCC being treated, or waiting to be 
treated at 10pm will continue to be cared for appropriately. 



 

 

REMINDER—SCOOTERS 

Please do not allow your child to scoot along the KS footpath to Year 1 & 2; 
the path is too narrow for pedestrians and scooters and accidents are 

occurring.  Children who bring scooters to school should dismount when 
they reach the path and walk their scooters to the pods instead.  Please 

ensure you can see your child at all times. 

Thank you. 

CHRISTMAS CARDS 

The Christmas post box will be available from Monday, 6th December.  Please 
could we remind everyone that only cards should be posted.  We cannot pass 

on any cards that contain chocolates or gifts as we have several children in 
school with allergies.  Thank you for your assistance with this. 

Thank you. 

MRS WHALES  

Our former Headteacher Mrs Whales sadly passed away on 7th November 
2021.  She was very well cared for by Isabel Hospice in Welwyn and so for those 

that wish to donate, we have set up this page in her memory for this charity.  
Please feel free to share the link. 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/broxbourneceprimary 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/broxbourneceprimary

